
Practical	Information	

	
Lund	and	Lund	University	

Situated	in	the	Öresund	region	in	southern	Sweden,	Lund	is	one	of	the	oldest	
cities	in	Scandinavia,	going	back	more	than	a	thousand	years.	Over	the	centuries	
it	has	earned	a	reputation	for	being	a	place	where	people	meet.	Today,	more	than	
ever,	Lund	is	a	meeting	place	for	ideas.	The	university	and	science-park,	its	
multicultural	atmosphere	and	historical	surroundings	make	up	a	unique	
combination,	both	nationally	and	internationally.	Founded	in	1666,	Lund	
University	is	today	one	of	the	largest,	oldest	and	broadest	universities	in	
Scandinavia	and	is	consistently	ranked	among	the	world's	top	100	universities.	
Lund	University	has	an	excellent	academic	reputation	with	a	large	number	of	
visiting	professors	and	international	students.	

Språk-	och	litteraturcentrum	(SOL)	“Centre	for	Languages	and	Literature”	
	
SALC6	takes	place	at	SOL,	which	was	established	on	January	1,	2006,	combining	
the	staff	and	students	of	the	separate	departments	of	the	former	section	for	
languages,	linguistics	and	literature.	Currently	there	is	a	staff	of	some	250	and	
3000	students,	including	100	PhD	students.	The	conference	will	take	place	in	4	
rooms	on	the	first	floor	of	Humanisthuset	(see	the	map):	The	Auditorium	
(“Hörsal”),	room	H140,	room	H135a	and	room	H135b.			

			
Registration	desk	and	book	tables	
	
The	registration	desk	is	at	the	main	entrance	of	SOL	and	will	be	open	from	
Wednesday	April	19,	5	to	7pm	for	advanced	registration,	and	all	during	the	
conference.	On	registration,	you	will	receive	a	conference	folder	with	material,	and	a	
badge.	Please	carry	your	badges	at	all	times	–	they	will	be	necessary	for	attending	
talks	and	fika	(“coffee/tea	+	something	to	go	with	it”).		



	

Oral	presentations	and	posters	

Oral	presentations	should	last	20	minutes	followed	by	5	minutes	for	questions	
(leaving	5	minutes	for	transitions	between	rooms).	There	will	be	computers	and	
projectors	in	each	room.	Speakers	are	asked	to	go	to	the	room	where	their	talk	
will	be	presented	well	in	advance,	and	make	sure	that	their	presentation	is	
uploaded.	If	you	wish	to	use	your	own	laptop,	you	should	also	try	it	out	in	
advance.	Mac	users	should	bring	the	necessary	adaptors.	

The	poster	session	will	take	place	18:00-20:00	on	Thursday,	20	April,	during	
the	Wine	Reception.	Each	presenter	will	have	up	to	three	minutes	to	present	their	
work	orally	to	the	audience.	Posters	should	be	hung	between	15:00	and	18:00	on	
the	same	day,	and	removed	by	the	end	of	the	day.	

	

Coffee	breaks,	lunches	and	wine	reception	

Fika	will	be	served	in	front	of	Hörsal	during	every	break.	Lunches	will	be	served	in	
two	places:	in	the	main	lobby	and	in	the	middle	of	Absalon	(see	map).	Remember	to	
carry	your	badges!	On	Saturday,	lunches	will	be	served	in	the	main	lobby	for	all	before	
the	closing	plenary.	You	will	find	three	lunch	tickets	in	your	folder.	

The	Wine	Reception	on	Thursday	6-8	pm	will	be	in	the	main	lobby	of	SOL,	
and	will	be	 free	of	charge.	You	will	 find	 two	 tickets	 for	a	glass	of	wine	each	 in	your	
folder.	
	



	
Conference	dinner	
	

	
	

	
The	official	conference	dinner	will	take	place	at	Bryggan	Kök	&	Café,	on	April	21,	
from	7	to	10	pm	(but	can	continue	longer…).	There	will	be	good	food,	drink	and	live	
music!	It	is	a	15-minute	walk	uphill	from	the	conference	site,	and	situated	at	
Sölvegatan	16	(see	the	map	in	your	folder).	There	will	be	guided	walks	starting	from	
SOL	at	18:30,	for	those	who	wish.	


